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Loveland Senior Advisory Board 

MINUTES July 7, 2010   Season’s Club McKee Medical Center 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Larry Roos, Judy Jones, Daryle Klassen, Elaine Brush, 
Phoebe Hawley, Doris Helwig, Marigail Jury, Anne Brown, Tom Hoff, Chris Kanowitz, 
Betty Herder, Bobbi Sutton, Kim Ferro, Taylor Cobb, Lynn Hayden-Ugarte.           
Excused; Earl Stevens and Mary Louise Kreiger. 

OPENING COMMENTS; Vice Chairman, Larry Roos welcomes everyone, and thanks 
Phoebe for hosting this meeting @ the Season’s Club.  Refreshments are very much 
appreciated. 

MINUTES from June 2, 2010 are approved. 

 

 UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

  City Council Update (Daryle Klassen) Process continues to search for the best 
applicant for the City Manager’s position. 

 Daryle requests input from this board regarding (MM) Medical Marijuana.  The city 
council is discussing a few options. One is to decree to put the dispensaries to a VOTE, 
Opt OUT of a decision, or wait for the State Legislature to draw out rules.  Currently there 
are 13 dispensaries located in Loveland.  Sales tax revenue is $38,000 to date. Council 
has extended moratorium on new dispensaries through Dec. 3, 2010.  

Vice chairman asked for a straw vote; This Advisory Board is in favor of putting MM on 
the ballot in November. 

 Senior Networking Event (Phoebe Hawley) This year, it was necessary to increase 
registration fee to $20, as this is a self sustaining event.  Request that Earl require city to 
reimburse board members.  Please mark in Sept. 22 9AM on your calendars.  Phoebe will 
let us know of other volunteer opportunities available. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 October 9th Senior Conference (8:30 AM till Noon) AARP has provided $1,000.  
Speakers will be provided by the Bell Foundation.  The site can accommodate 150 
people.  As an Advisory Board we can support this event as individuals, but cannot 
sponsor as an entity.  IF you know of other meetings regarding Proposition 101, and 
Amendments 60 and 61, please let Earl know.  Daryle will send out the information from 
the Colorado Municipal League, on the Ballot Roundtable held in Loveland on Tues. July 
20 1:30-4 PM.  He and Earl will be attending.  Chris will forward this info to all board 
members.  Registration is required. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

Resource Line (Betty Herder) 2 calls  

  

Advisory Board Highlighted Reports  

Larry Roos;   Twenty two citizens attended the Steering Committee for the Loveland 
Bicycle & Pedestrian Plan’s open house -held on June 26th.  Larry visited every school.  
Only two do not have sidewalks, accessing the neighborhood. Sept. is the next meeting. 

 Respectfully submitted,  

 

Christine Kanowitz, secretary 

 

 


